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ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
SOUTH-SUBURBAN AIRPORT PUBLIC-PRIVATE PARTNERSHIP 

RFQ NO. NO. IPDSSAP32025 
 

RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS FROM POTENTIAL RESPONDENTS 
 

NO. DATE DOCUMENT SECTION QUESTION IDOT RESPONSE 

1.  11/26/2024 RFQ Part A, Section 5.1 Are interested development teams required to respond to the 

RFQ/RFC by November 29 in order to be considered going 
forward in the RFP process?  

Potential Respondents are not required to respond to the RFQ 
by November 29 to submit an SOQ or to be considered for the 
RFP Phase. The November 29 deadline is to (1) sign up for the 
one-on-one meetings being held in January, and (2) submit 
questions to be discussed at the January one-on-one meetings. 
IDOT retains discretion to hold one-on-one meetings with 
potential Respondents even after the November 29 deadline to 
request a meeting has passed. While IDOT encourages 
potential Respondents to participate in one-on-one meetings 
to learn more about the Project, participation in one-on-one 
meetings is not required to submit an SOQ. Potential 
Respondents can submit questions until May 23, 2025, and the 
SOQ is due on July 24, 2025. Please refer to the Project 
Schedule in Part A, Section 5.3 of the RFQ for additional key 
dates. 

2.  11/26/2024 RFQ Part A, Section 5.6 Will IDOT provide a virtual option for one-on-one 
meetings? 

IDOT will hold one-on-one meetings in-person in Chicago, and 
there is not a virtual meeting option. IDOT appreciates the 
time and effort potential Respondents expend in attending 
one-on-one meetings in person.  

 


